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                                                                                                    October 28, 2020

The Honorable President and Members
  of the Baltimore City Council
Attn: Natawna B. Austin, Executive Secretary
Room 409, City Hall
100 N. Holliday Street
Baltimore, Maryland 21202

Re:	City Council Bill 20-0614- Rezoning - 4015 Foster Avenue, 4000 Hudson Street, and 801 South Haven Street          
                                            

Dear Madame President and City Council Members:

The Law Department has reviewed City Council Bill 20-0614.  This bill changes the zoning for the properties known as 4015 Foster Avenue (Block 4 6447 Lot 021) and 4000 Hudson Street (Block 6457, Lot 018), from the I-1 Zoning District to the IMU-2 Zoning District and changes the zoning for the property known as 801 South Haven Street (Block 6458, Lot 003), from the I-2 Zoning District to the IMU-2 Zoning District. 

The nature of this bill is such that it would amount to a comprehensive rezoning under the City’s zoning law. The City Code and Maryland case law currently define “comprehensive rezoning” as an ordinance that is:
 
1. Initiated by the City government to modify  the zoning classification of multiple properties;

2. Based upon considerations concerning the common needs of a substantial geographic area, involving a considerable number of properties;

3. The product of careful consideration and extensive study by the Planning Department and reviewed by the Planning Commission; 

4. Designed to control and direct the use of land and buildings according to present and planned future conditions; and 

5. Designed to accomplish the most appropriate uses of land consistent with the public interest and the safeguarding of the interests of the individual property owners. 

When zoning legislation meets all of the above conditions, it can be deemed comprehensive zoning. No constitutional due process will attach to it. State law will require the City Council to (1) hold at least one public hearing on the bill, (2) with 15 days advance notice of the hearing (3) published in a newspaper of general circulation in the City, as well as (4) first class mailed notice to affected property owners and (5) posting in the area affected by the legislation. The City can impose other requirements on the legislation, but nothing more is required.  
 
Accordingly, provided that the all the procedural requirements of State and local law are complied with, the Law Department can approve the bill for form and legal sufficiency.


Sincerely,
                                                           [image: ] 

Elena R. DiPietro
Chief Solicitor







cc:  Dana Moore, Acting City Solicitor
       Matthew Stegman, Mayor’s Office of Government Relations
      Caylin Young, President’s Legislative Director            
      Dominic McAlily         
      Nina Themelis, MOGR
      Hilary Ruley, Chief Solicitor
      Victor Tervala, Chief Solicitor
      Ashlea Brown, Assistant Solicitor
      Avery Aisenstark
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